INTERNATIONAL GOAT GENOME CONSORTIUM (IGGC)

Minutes of the meeting at the PAG meeting, 01/17/11

It was announced that the official website for IGGC matters would be www.goatgenome.org
Open membership was discussed; an informal email list was distributed for interested parties to sign up.

IGGC already deals with 3 main projects (see PAG presentations for detailed information http://www.intl-pag.org/19/19-cattle.html)


De novo goat genome assembly and re-sequencing project


Development Of A Goat Radiation Hybrid Panel And Mapping


Production of a high-density SNP chip

Dr. Wang of the Beijing Genome Informatics (BGI) presented the current state of the goat genome sequence.  He mentioned the quality was even better than that of the sheep and that they are currently filling in the gaps in the assembly.  They are now using a technique called optical mapping which allows them to increase the scaffold size.  They have used RNAseq for many tissues, including liver.  They have found ~40% repeating elements, similar to other ruminant genomes. Collection of worldwide samples for resequencing is underway and may provide information on domestication events.
Gwenola Tosser-Klopp discussed the current state of the SNP chip project.  Dr. Tosser-Klopp and INRA propose to develop a 50K SNP chip and they are looking for interested parties to contribute to the SNP data.  They already have 6 goat breeds involved in their current project, with the contribution of INRA, University of Utrecht (DrHeuven&Groenen) and Malaysian Agricultural Research and Development Institute & DNA Landmarks (JJ Abdullah / TP Yu). A first order is planned at autumn 2011. The price may vary between $130 and $300, depending on the number of chips.
Dr. Massoud Malek and Shu-Hong Zhao discussed the current state of the radiation hybrid mapping project.  The first round of the project is complete and a manuscript was submitted for publication.  It was rejected with suggestions for revisions, and those revisions are underway.  A possibility for publication may be Animal Genetics Special issue on Small Ruminants. (Glenn had AnGen in his notes, but I thought I remembered that it would be a special issue of Small Ruminant Research. Maybe Shu-Hong can fill in the correct journal from her comments that day.)

An agreement was reached to look at both reference sequence assembly and the RH map to see how they are in agreement before decisions are made to publish or move forward on the discussed projects.

The group discussed possible sources of new funding.

The meeting was adjourned ~5:00 PM PST.
